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WHAT:  Construction of Noise Barrier Foundations 
WHERE:  Along the south side of W 18th Street 
WHEN:  April 16, 2025 – June 16, 2025 

7:00 AM to 3:30 PM (Weekdays) 
 
Beginning April 16, Schiavone Lane Dragados JV (SLDJV) will start construction of the noise barrier 
foundations along the south side of W 18th Street.  
 
To maintain and protect traffic, SLDJV will install a temporary construction barrier approximately 1.5 feet 
off the southern curb into the road (see detail on opposite page). The barrier, which will remain in place 
until September 2025, will be topped with a 6’ chain-link fence and sound blankets to mitigate 
construction noise.  The contractor does not anticipate any impact to the flow of traffic or parking while 
the barrier is in place. 
 
The noise barrier foundations will be excavated using two drill rigs. All work will be performed within the 
limits of the work site. During drilling operations, noise exceedances could occur; however, SLDJV will 
take proactive measures to mitigate this as much as possible. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE 

When complete later this summer, the 25-foot-
high aluminum wall will dampen the construction 
noise from the Hudson Shaft site to the Shades 
neighborhood. 
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24/7 Hotline: 1-800-444-1050 Email: PalisadesTunnel@gatewayprogram.org 
 

 

 

 

 

Questions or Concerns? 

General Project Overview – The Palisades Tunnel Project will use tunnel boring machines (TBMs) to excavate two parallel 
tunnels—measuring approximately 5,100 feet long with an inside diameter of 25 feet—through the rock formations of the 
Palisades.  The project also involves building the new Hudson County Shaft, which will be used to remove the TBMs when digging 
is complete. The project contractor is Schiavone Dragados Lane Joint Venture (SLDJV). 
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